
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

April 7, 1987 

The regular meeting of the Englewood Board of Commissioners convened at 7:30 p.m. 
on April 7, 1987 at the City Hall.  present were Commissioners Middleton, Reid, Conner, 
and Nichols. 

After a call to order by the Mayor, a review of the minutes of the previous meeting was 
called for.  A motion was then made by Nichols and seconded by Reid to accept the 
minutes as presented.  All ayes. 

The Mayor then noted that a complaint had been received concerning the gas usage at 
the Glenn Barnett residence.  The meter had been checked and there was no discrepancy 
in the reading.  It was noted that no adjustment would be made unless it is determined 
that the meter was operating incorrectly. 

The Mayor also noted that the Tennessee Code Annotated had been researched for the 
requirement of fences around pools within the city but nothing could be found 
concerning implementing an ordinance for this purpose would be applicable. 

A request for a $50.00 donation for the Lion's Club Horse Show was presented by the 
Mayor.  A motion to this effect was made by Conner and seconded by Reid.  All ayes. 

The Mayor then reported that an insurance inspection had been made by TML and 
several points included: 
(1)  Steel posts should be placed around gas pumps. 
(2)  Police reserve should be picked per P.O.S.T. requirements 
(3)  Police reserve should not drive police car 
(4)  Police reserve should be certified per firing range before allowed to carry a gun 
It was agreed that all aspects of the investigation should be taken seriously and adhered 
to. 

A request was then made by Billy Devine for assistance in obtaining  home plate and 
bases for the Church League.  The cost would be $350.00.  A motion was made by 
Middleton and seconded by Nichols.  Aye-Reid. 

In response to letters sent out to various property owners concerning leaks in their 
sewer lines which caused infiltration into the sewer system, it was decided that the 
sewer lines would be smoked and property owners notified if replacing of service is 
necessary. 

Bill Dorman of Hensley-Schmidt Engineers then gave a review of the progress at the 
sewer plant.  The completion date of the project should be June 12. 



Concerning the condemnation of 30 feet of the McBrayer property for widening of the 
street leading to the park, it was decided that consideration of the resolution would be 
at the next meeting.  

It was agreed that the wrecked police car at Romie's would be moved to the city 
property. 

Discussion was then initiated concerning the Tellico Franchise ordinance and the 
possibility of a 3% franchise fee and the maintaining of a local office. 

With no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by Reid and seconded by 
Conner.  All ayes. 

____________________________                                            C.A. 
Goodin______________ 
Mayor                                                                                             Recorder 

 


